
 

 

Supplier Alert 
11.22.19 

Re: Un-incorporated changes to QC.4 Supplier Quality Manual 
 
Dear Valued Supplier, 

Please be aware of the current quality manual and ensure that the requirements are followed, which is for 

the general handling of our Aerospace designated products to contribute to product conformity. Specific 

requirements to a given product/part or order is flowed down through the customer supplied print and/or 

directions on the purchase order provider such as but not limited to; special requirements, critical items, 

and key characteristics, the need to use statistical techniques for product acceptance. Where suppliers are 

customer designated or approved for processing, it is required that their supplier supplemental purchase 

order conditions are met. 

 

The latest version of AS9100D requires several new notification of supplier requirements and expected 

behavior of your personnel handling Morgan Bronze Products. Morgan Bronze is sharing these requirements 

as an un-incorporated change to QC.4 Rev. B Supplier Quality Manual for Aerospace providers and 

products until such time that the manual is updated in full to include any new elements. The supplier is 

fully responsible for ensuring that the organization as well as persons handling the product are aware of 

their contribution of product conformity and the requirement to meet print and order requirements. Their 

contribution to product safety when the part or feature is determined to be a safety critical, overall 

achievement of print specifications ensures product safety is met and the importance of integrity and 

ethical behavior. 

 

While AS9100 is not a requirement to supply goods or services it is our hope that all suppliers will find it 

beneficial and rewarding to become certified to an international standard such as ISO9001, or NADCAP to 

improve your company’s quality management system. 

 

   Best Regards,  

 
 

Kyle Meinema 
Quality 
Improvement 
Manager 

Gabe Clark 
Cost 
Estimating 
Manager 


